
May 16, 2006 

 
 
 

 
 
To the Honorable Common Council  

  Public Works Committee 
City of Milwaukee 
 

Dear Committee Members: 
 
 File No. 051341 is a substitute resolution to vacate the northerly east leg of alley in the block 

bounded by North 12th Lane, North 12th Street, West Cherry Street and West Vliet Street, in the 15th 
Aldermanic District. This vacation was requested by Milwaukee County to consolidate land for an existing 
parking lot for the Marcia P. Coggs Human Services Building.  

 
 The Department of Public Works Coordinated Report contains no stated objections to the 
proposed vacation. The Commissioner of Public Works will waive the benefit assessment of this County -

initiated vacation.  
 
 Since the proposed vacation is not in conflict with City plans, the City Plan Commission at its 

regular meeting on May 15, 2006, recommended approval of the subject resolution.  
 

Sincerely,  

 
 
 
 

 
Rocky Marcoux  

Executive Secretary  

City Plan Commission of Milwaukee 
 
cc: Ald. Hines  


